November 5, 2024
Hello to my favorite Township!
 A landowner on Hoffman Lake who’s well tested high for arsenic recently contacted us. 
 Arsenic occurs naturally in rocks and soil and can dissolve into groundwater.  Drinking water that contains arsenic can increase your risk of cancer and other serious health effects.  Arsenic levels can vary between wells, even with in a small area. Regardless, I thought it would be beneficial for the Town Board to be aware of this so you can let your constituents know. 
 There are test kits available at the Extension Service at the County building.
 If a well is found to exceed the  arsenic standard there are some treatment options and they are found here: Home Water Treatment
 More info on Arsenic:
 Arsenic in Well Water - MN Dept. of Health
I am not a groundwater/drinking water expert by any means but if you want me to attend a meeting to share this info I certainly will.  I will also be thinking about some workshop opportunities to arm our landowners with knowledge.
 Be well,
Tiffany Determan
District Manager
Isanti SWCD
(office) 763-689-3271
(cell) 763-360-5563
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 This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.
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